
Memorandum of Understanding 

between 

National Archives and Records Administration 

and 

American Federation of Government Employees Council 260 

 

 

 

The parties previously agreed, in our agreement dated April 4, 2022, to reinstate Federal 

Records Center Program (FRCP) production standards and productivity awards. Paragraph 4 of 

the April 4, 2022 agreement states that the agreement will expire on March 31, 2023 and 

provides that the parties may extend the program by mutual agreement. 

 

This Memorandum of Understanding supersedes Paragraph 4 of the original agreement and 

extends and modifies the original agreement as follows: 

 

4. Duration. This agreement and its terms are effective until a new National Agreement 

between the parties enters into force. The parties may extend the assessment period, make 

changes to the program, or end the program at any time by mutual agreement. In the event that 

this agreement is either ended early or allowed to expire, FRCP employees will be eligible for 

productivity awards for work completed through the end date or date of expiration. NARA will 

take actions necessary to determine eligibility, process awards, and report on productivity and 

awards issued, even though that work must necessarily be completed after the end date or 

expiration date. 

 

 

 

 

______________________________                           _____________________________                                     

NARA                                                                             AFGE Council 260 
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